
 

 

Memorandum of Intent 
of the Russian Federation as the major shareholder of PJSC Gazprom 

 

PJSC Gazprom is in receipt of a letter dated February 12, 2020, from the major 
shareholder of the Company – the Russian Federation, represented by the Federal 

Agency for State Property Management (Rosimushchestvo), informing that 
according to the Forecast Plan (program) of federal property privatization and 

principle directions of federal property privatization for 2020–2022, as approved 
by the Russian Government’s Resolution No. 3260-r* dated December 31, 2019, 

divestiture of the PJSC Gazprom shares owned as federal property is not 
envisaged. 

 
*As per Russian Government’s Resolutions No. 3993-r dated December 30, 2021, 

and No. 3718-r dated December 2, 2021, the Forecast Plan (program) of federal 
property privatization and principle directions of federal property privatization 

for 2020–2022, as approved by the Russian Government’s Resolution No. 3260 -r 
dated December 31, 2019, is extended to cover the years 2023–2025. 

 

 


